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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 2nd January 2014
7.30 pm – Village Hall 
 M I N U T E S

Present:  
Cllrs Steve Everitt, Kevin Sherrard, Ali Blackburn, Keith Fox, Martin McDowell, Mike Tucker & DC & SCC Cllr. Nigel Woollcombe-Adams & Angela Roberts (Parish Clerk)
Apologies:
Cllr Jackie Buckle
	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	404
	The Meeting Opened at 7.30pm
The meeting adjourned 7.31pm
2 members of the public present
Mr. Ashdown & Mr. G.Moon

Members of the public had come along to provide information regarding St. Dunstan’s Memorial and a planning application to be discussed this evening. 
Meeting re-convened  7.32pm
	

	405 (a)
       
	Approval of the minutes on the 5th December 2013
The minutes had been circulated prior to the meeting. Minor grammatical/spelling amendments were made to item 389,393((j), 394(b),400 & 402.It was proposed by Cllr Sherrard that these minutes be signed by the Chair. Council agreed motion passed.
	

	406
(a) 
(b)

(c)

407
	Planning matters:
2013/2205 VRC Variation of condition 2 of planning permission 2013/1194 Land North of South View
Plans had been circulated prior to the meeting. Concerns were raised regarding the change to the facia on the south west elevations, and  change in number of bedrooms  in property on plot 6.

Plans for the south west elevation of the properties to be rendered. It was felt that this rendering would require regular long term maintenance i.e. cleaning and repainting. It was proposed by the PC that the facia should be of natural stone to keep the character and design of nearby properties including South View and the listed Woodgate Cottages. 
Increase in bedroom size of plot 6. It was proposed that this would change from 2 to 4. The footprint of the property would remain unchanged so the four bedrooms would be considerably smaller.
This was discussed in detail and it was felt that a four bed roomed property would be inappropriate taking into consideration the need for two bedroomed properties which had been identified in the latest Mendip Local Housing Needs Assessment Survey.

Also identified was the lack of a pavement on the access road to the site. This access road only is 5metres in width with no provision for a pavement which would provide a safe route for families with young children in and out of the development

It was proposed by Cllr McDowell that the council recommend refusal of these changes detailing the above reasons. Council agreed motion passed.

Planning application 2013/2125/OTS Erection of agricultural workers dwelling @Land at Tilham, Street. Baltonsborough.

Mr. Moon had come to the meeting to answer questions.

The dwelling was required to provide accommodation for farm workers to monitor and manage the new cattle building that had been erected recently.

Plans had been circulated prior to the meeting.
The PC had concerns over the proposed position of the property in relation to the farm buildings for which it is intended to service.

It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that this be refused for the following reasons.

Current position of the property in relation to the cattle buildings, lack of provision of any vehicular or pedestrian access to the property and the road.

Position of the property which is currently adjacent to the road at a crossroad. Query the highways concerns. Council agreed. Motion passed.

The PC in principal had no objections to the building a property to service the cattle buildings and would look favourably at a site nearer to the buildings with the appropriate access. This would be indicated on the MDC response form.

Planning Application 2013/2371/APP 2013/1194  consideration
Discharge of surface water on the above development. 

No notification of plans had been received from MDC Planning Office.

The proposed for the discharge of surface water caused considerable concern by the PC. With current flooding issues in the village it was felt that this would increase the strain on Mill Leat.

It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that we recommend refusal of these changes. Cllr Sherrard to write a response on the PC behalf highlighting these issues.

Council agreed motion passed.
Correspondence: Approvals, Refusals etc.
The approvals listed below were read out by the chair

Planning application 2013/1902 approval change in conditions 13, St.Dunstan’s Park,

2013/2249/APP approval erection of office building & canteen/training room building @ Ash View Farm

2013/2173/APP approval discharge condition 11 Talbots Orchard.

2013/2166/APP Discharge condition 10 Talbots Orchard.

2013/1946 Approval widens three existing windows and add new window to the same proportions as existing on south east face @ Hambush Farm.

	KS
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(d)

(e)

(f)

(g)

(h)

(I)

(J)

(k)

(l)


	Matters arising from the minutes 5th December 2013
Cllr Tucker- Broadband Village Hall. Plans are underway for the installation of the broadband unit an electrical supply and shelf need to be provided. Cllr Tucker to obtain quotes and providing it is not in excess of £250 to agree and authorise works be carried out prior to the next meeting. This was proposed by Cllr McDowell and passed with a unanimous vote. It was also agreed in the above proposal that an electrical supply be provided for the defibrillator unit be included in this quote and the work carried out providing it meets the above financial criteria.
Flooding in Village

Cllr Sherrard more photos have been taken following the recently flooding in the parish. Agenda next month.
Parish Notice Board. Cllr McDowell to contact Astor and request written permission to erect the new Parish Notice board on their property.
Cllr Fox St. Dunstan’s Park Play park drainage issues.  Cllr Fox has been in contact with Mr. Downton , Axbridge & Upper Brew Drainage who has suggested that any works be left till the Spring. The School have cleared the drain adjacent to the school. It was proposed by Cllr Sherrard that Cllr Fox contact Mr. Dunkerton on the PC behalf regarding future maintenance of the ditch in conjunction with the PC. Council agreed motion passed.
Response to Parishioners Concerns- Cllr McDowell, Cllr Blackburn & Fi Everitt to liaise over PC response to current concerns – agenda next meeting
SID.Results have been obtained and the agreed has been confirmed  that a speed indicator device be fitted in Ham Street.
St. Dunstans Stone
Paul Ashdown attended the meeting and gave further information regarding  the suggestion that the stone could be moved. The stone is mounted on a concrete plinth. The stone is thought to have originated from Glastonbury Abbey and is made from Doulting Stone.

The PC is awaiting a response from, Flower & Hayes before further discussion. Agenda next meeting
Co- Option New Councillor

An application has been received by Jae Willis to join the Parish Council. This application was discussed and it was proposed by Cllr Blackburn that Jae Willis be opted on to the Parish Council. Council agreed motion passed. Official paperwork to be sent out by the Clerk to be completed and signed by the next meeting.
Church Clock Repairs a fuller explanation has been received from Chris Hyldon. It was proposed by Cllr Blackburn that this be paid a cheque will be signed at the next meeting. Council agreed motion passed.
Completion of Precept 2014/2015

Clerk provided figures relating to the precept and the breakdown of last year’s figures and the Government Grant to Mendip (2014/2015) which has been reduced by £70.16. It was proposed by Cllr Sherrard that the precept remain the same as last year £8500. The breakdown includes the grant from the Government £274.93  the balance provided of £8225.07 from Mendip District Council

Council agreed motion passed. This means that the precept has been held for last 3 years. Council agreed motion passed.

Forms were completed and signed by the Chair and will be sent to MDC Finance Dept.
 Flooding in Burnett’s Lane. Cllr Fox to investigate further and report back next meeting. Agenda
Gardening Club Tubs. Further investigation will take place as to the costs of the PC contributing towards the cost of replacing these tubs. Agenda next month.
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	Cheques for signature:
Clerk salary as agreed December £156.64
HMRC Tax Clerk  December £37.00
Defibrillator – No exact amount /invoice has been received from Cllr Sherrard. This will be proved during the month and a cheque prepared and signed by the council.

It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that these cheques be signed. Council agreed motion passed. Cheques signed by signatories.
Payments for consideration.
– A request has been received from the St. Dunstan’s Church Clock for £277.80. See note above. Motion passed that this be paid by the PC a cheque to be signed next meeting. Agenda
Bill BT – Line rental Village Hall. A bill has been received addressed and sent to the Village Hall. Some confusion has arisen as it has been arranged that all bills for the line rental and broadband be sent to Cllr. Everitt’s home address. It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that Cllr Tucker investigate this bill and report back next meeting.   Agenda
	MT

T

	   411
	Monies Received: 
None
	

	412
	County Council Report/District Council Report;
Nigel Woollcombe Adams attended the meeting and updated the PC on the current progress of the Mendip Local Plan. It has been accepted in principle by the Inspector for the Department of Environment with the Bristol Inspectorate Office. The next step is expected to be a consultation period for PC and other parties.

With regard to the grant from the Health & Wellbeing Project for the defibrillator. Nigel is still hopeful that this will be granted. More information next meeting. Agenda

	

	413
	Village Hall & Playing Field- .
Concerns have been raised over the current financial procedures adopted by the Village Hall Finance committee. BPC are the legal custodians more information is needed.
	JB


	414
	Website –  
Cllr Everitt to update current information.
	SE

	415
	Play Park –.Cllr McDowell regularly monitors and maintains the play park equipment. No issues at present.

	MM


	416

	Items from Councillors:
Cllr Everitt – Strode College IT department have approached the PC with regard to providing training sessions at the Village Hall in Broadband & Wife. Discussions on going.
	

	 417

	Items from the Clerk 
E-mail circulation – no questions, queries or follow up requested.

	CL

	418

	Items at Chairman discretion.
I

	

	419
	Meeting closed at 10.15pm
Date, time and place of next meeting

Next full monthly meeting take place 7.30pm 6th February 2014 in the Village Hall

	


SIGNED:  ________________________  Date:  ___________
NAME:  ______________________________  Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council             
